
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

April 19, 2016
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, April 19, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Cindy Early called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Norman Burton
     
Absent


Cindy Early

Present
            
Billie Burkhalter          
Absent


Linda Pickelsimer      
Present
Tammy Crane


Present
The minutes for the March 15, 2016 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Tammy Crane to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Linda Pickelsimer.
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Burkhalter, Burton

Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the March financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer informed the board that everything was in order and made a motion to approve the financials for March as presented. The motion was seconded by Tammy Crane.
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Burkhalter, Burton
At this time Chairman Cindy Early recognized Teresa Hanks who had requested to be on the agenda. Mrs. Hanks stated that she lived on County Road 617, and that she along with other customers were having problems with a strong sewer odor inside their homes. She stated that she had called into the office on several occasions about the issue and Manager Jeff Harrell and employee Terry White had been to her house with no results. Manager Harrell stated that when he was there no odor was present. And Mr. White had spoken with area residents and none of them were having issues. After some discussion Chairman Cindy Early asked Mrs. Hanks to call the office the next time she had problems with the odor and the Utility workers would bring out a sniffer in hopes of finding the problem. Mrs. Early thanked Mrs. Hanks for coming.
Chairman Early recognized Jessica Loyd with Hindsman P.C. Mrs. Loyd thanked the board for allowing Hindsman P.C. to once again do the annual board audit. Mrs. Loyd then went on to give a general assessment of the financial standings of the board for the 2014/2015 fiscal year. She stated that this years audit was different from past audits due to the board receiving a $1,500,000.00 USDA Revenue Bond for required sewer upgrades. This required a single audit which was more in-depth than previous audits. The board had a loss for the year in excess of $139,000.00 due in part to the sewer upgrade and USDA fund requirements. Mrs. Loyd told that board that everything was in order and the board once again had a clean audit. The board thanked Mrs. Loyd for coming.
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell gave the board a printout of work performed for the month of March. There was a total of 91 work orders completed consisting of 6 water leaks, 2 sewer taps, 1 water tap, 2 sewer leaks, 1 meter replaced and 65 miscellaneous. 
Chairman Early turned the meeting over to Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer. Mrs. Pickelsimer presented the board with an Amended Budget for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer explained that the amended budget will include the interest/loan payments on the USDA loans, Peoples Bank office loan, and an increase in some expenses necessary to cover the rest of the 2015/2016 fiscal year. This will create an increase in the budget of $126,441.50. $106,000.00 of that increase will consist of the interest/loan payments. This will amend the budget for the 2015/2016 fiscal year from $636,032.00 to $767,473.50. A motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Tammy Crane to accept the amended budget as presented. 
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Burkhalter, Burton

Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer then requested the Water Rate Study be tabled until the full board was present. All was in agreement.

There was no new business.

In unfinished business, Chairman Cindy Early asked for a motion to go into executive session. Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to go into executive session to discuss a legal issue and reconvene afterwards. The motion was seconded by Cindy Early. 
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Burkhalter, Burton

The board went into executive session at 4:27.

At 4:40 Chairman Cindy Early called the meeting back to order. Chairman Early stated that the Board had critiqued a Garbage Contract presented to the Board, by the Town of Cedar Bluff, consisting of requirements from the Town in reference to the Board handling all issues concerning garbage billing and record keeping for the town. The amended agreement will be resubmitted to the Town's attorney, retyped, and emailed back to the board. At that time Office Manager Marie Kelly will send a copy to all board members for review and Chairman's signature.
Chairman Cindy Early asked if there was any further business and asked for a motion to adjourn. The motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Tammy Crane.
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Crane, Early, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:  Burkhalter, Burton

The meeting adjourned at 4.39 p.m.  
APPROVED May 17, 2016: 

________________________________________________

CINDY EARLY, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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